
 

BILL SUMMARY 

2nd Session of the 59th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB3310 

 Version:  Introduced 

 Request Number:  9621 

 Author: Rep. Fugate 

 Date: 2/13/2024 

 Impact:  Recurring Costs- $543,686.40 

  One-Time Administrative Costs- $15,000 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 3310 requires Service Oklahoma to send notice of motor vehicle registration renewal via 

United States mail, unless the individual specifically opts out of this mail notice. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 3310 would require Service Oklahoma to send notice of motor vehicle registration renewal 

via U.S. mail, unless the individual specifically opts out of this mail notice. Currently, Service 

Oklahoma generates Three Million Eight Hundred Ninety-three Thousand Five Hundred Eighty-

eight (3,893,588) registration notices per year. Of those, Six Hundred and Four Thousand 

Ninety-six (604,096) notices are sent via email. Assuming these individuals do not opt to email 

prior to their renewal period, the associated mailing costs are estimated to be Five Hundred 

Forty-three Thousand Six Hundred Eighty-six dollars and Forty cents ($543,686.40) per year. 

 

Additionally, Service Oklahoma estimates a one-time administrative cost of Fifteen Thousand 

dollars ($15,000.00) to implement this measure. 

 

Prepared By: Jay St Clair, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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